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Contractors, Speller Metcalfe, took possession of
our beloved Town Hall on 8th January this year.
Works also commenced on this date, including
demolition works to create new spaces, piling has
been completed to support the new Courtyard
roof, creating the new bar and cafe area. 
We are now 26 weeks in on the 72 weeks project,
with a completion date of 16th May 2025. 

Despite recent poor weather conditions, various
works have taken place to the Mayor’s Balcony,
the mechanical and electric works have started in
the attic space, new roofs above the King Charles
Room have been insulated and waterproofed,
with works also ongoing to the Music Room
ceiling. 

On Thursday the 16th May, a new Mayor of
Kidderminster was elected. Councillor George
Connolly accepted his Mayoral role and duties
to serve the Town of Kidderminster. His chosen
charity for the coming year is the Motor
Neurone Disease Association.

The Mayor has supported and attended events
locally, to include: 

Husum Twinning Schools Visit
D-Day 80th Anniversary 
Town Constable 25th Anniversary
Harkaway Scout Group Broadwaters Annual Fair
Kidderminster Escape Rooms Opening Ceremony
Museum of Carpet exhibition 
Annual Borrington Bash
Fundraising event  in memory of Victoria Turner
Wyre Forest Mens Sing Gala Concert
Wyre Forest Symphony Orchestra Concert
Worcestershire Chairman’s Afternoon Tea
Licensing of Priest Shaun Armstrong - St James the
Great Church 

If you would like to invite the Mayor to your
event, please visit our website for more details. 
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Town Hall Renovation

Pictured left, The Mayor and Mayoress attend the Borrington
Bash. Pictured right, opening of Kidderminster Escape Rooms COUNCIL MEETINGS Tuesday 30th July - Planning

Civic and Community

If you wish to join our mailing list please
email us on 
office@kidderminstertowncouncil.gov.uk

Pictured, from left to right, below: the Crest at the top of the
Town Hall building, front of Town Hall, inside the Music Room.

Town Mayor

Welcome to KTC’s first newsletter!  
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